
APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB
Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

July 21, 2021

Called to Order: 6:00 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance recited by all in attendance.

In attendance: Jenaraye Graham, Diana Roaderer, Jason Myscow, Jennifer Tornerio, Sandy
Oberlies, John Burke, Ray Jameson, Tracey Graham, Allen Rutledge, Cris Armington

Old Business:
● Jenaraye discussed the professionalism and expectations of the Safety Committee,

stressing professionalism and decorum during meetings. Reminder that our goal is to
teach safe gun handling, and discipline is only a last resort.

Close Call/Incident reports:
● No new reports.  Of the four outstanding reports, three of the individuals have been

counselled by Jenaraye and/or Tracey, and the individuals in the fourth report cannot be
identified.

Range Reports:
● Facilities-Tim Smith: Absent; no report

● CRSO-Gary Menser:  Absent; no report

● Pistol Range-Diana Roederer/Jennifer Tornero: No issues, except it was noted that the
freezer may be defrosting.  Diana to follow up.

● Trap Range: No representative, no report.

● Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: Still waiting on the steel for the 500 yard target.  Jason
asked if anyone knew anything about an extra camera for the range.  Tim is not available
to respond.

● Indoor Range-Kyle Butts/Ray Jameson: Kyle absent. Ray said Rod Ison has agreed to
take over Jr. Pistol, but won’t be available until January.  Kyle is going to try to get
something started before then.

● Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies/John Burke: Sandy noted the inventory of the Archery
range has been completed, except for the arrows. Noted there is apparently a shortage
of straw, and that the only place that has straw bales and can deliver only has a few left.
Bales are $11.00 each including delivery, and she needs 50 bales.



New Business:
● Discussed the BOD workshop thoughts regarding increasing the cost of our Basic

courses from the current $50.00 to $100.00.  Members will receive a $25.00 discount.
Diana will make the changes to Eventbrite.

● Tracey briefed the committee on the changes to the CCW Program, with the Sheriff’s
Department once again doing all initial classes AND initial qualifications.

Open Discussion: None

Adjournment: 6:53 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Tracey Graham
On Behalf of:
Dina McKinney, Secretary (absent)
Apple Valley Gun Club


